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Welcome Back Students 

September Board Of Education Meeting 

Orange Board of Education To Offer Superintendent Lee a  3 Year Contract 

Extension 
 

At the monthly Board of Education Meeting, held on 

September 13, Board President, Ms. Cristina Mateo 

(pictured right with Vice President E. Lydell 

Carter, Superintendent Lee and Board Attorney 

Ronald Hunt) applauded at the announcement. In 

July, Superintendent Lee had presented the board 

with a letter stating that he would retire in 

December 2016.  

The announcement by Board President Mateo was 

preceded by the Superintendent’s Report pointing out several key events: 

 There was a closed board meeting to discuss 2016-2017 Goals and Objectives 

 Meetings have been scheduled with the Police Department to further develop a closer 

working relationship to benefit the student body and the community 

 There was a town hall meeting to discuss school funding, led by Mayor Dwayne Warren, 

with State Senate President Stephen Sweeney, held at St. Matthew Church on   

September 1, 2016. The town hall meeting lent support to Senator Sweeney’s school 

funding formula, in contrast with Governor Christie’s formula, which is detrimental to the 

district. There was a call for action to mobilize the community to support adequate 

funding for the Orange Public Schools. See nj.com September 6 article: Sweeny Sweeps 

Up Urban Allies in Fight Against Christie's 'Fairness Formula.' 

 

Superintendent Lee stated that the district stands to loose 42% in funding, under 

Governor Christie’s $6,599 per student proposal, or $33M in budget. 

 

 Responding to concerns voiced at the August 2016 monthly board meeting by football 

Coach Randy Daniel, Superintendent Lee reported that he had met with the district’s 

athletic coaches and reviewed a proposed amendment to school policy. The amendment 

would allow a one time second chance for athletes not meeting the required 2.0 GPA 

necessary to participate in sports. The school policy will be amended and brought to the 

board for approval. 

 

mailto:purkisjo@orange.k12.nj.us
http://www.nj.com/essex/index.ssf/2016/09/sweeney_sweeping_up_urban_allies_in_fight_against.html
http://www.nj.com/essex/index.ssf/2016/09/sweeney_sweeping_up_urban_allies_in_fight_against.html
mailto:purkisjo@orange.k12.nj.us?subject=OBOE-Mail Blast Feedback
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Park Avenue School hosted the September board meeting. Principal Dr. Myron Hackett 

introduced the school’s chorus, stating that they wanted to perform in lieu of a 

video/PowerPoint presentation, even though they only had 3 days to prepare. Led by vocal 

music teacher Scott Clark and accompanied by instrumental music teacher Thaddeus 

Hammond, the students sang Lost Boys and Count on Me Like 1-2-3, to a delighted audience. 

   
Pictured: Park Avenue School Choir at the September Board of Education Meeting with teachers Scott 

Clark and Thaddeus Hammond. 

 

 

The First Day of School 
 

The first day of school went smoothly, on September 8, for the Orange Public School District. 

Students, clad in their uniform attire walked eagerly in to school, many with anxious parents, 

as they were entering for the first time. The Superintendent of Schools, Mr. Ronald C. Lee, 

visited the schools to show his support for the administration and staff and to greet students. 

District directors and supervisors also made the rounds, assessing the school opening and 

offering assistance.  

 

At the Orange Early Childhood Center, students were welcomed and made to feel at home. 

Elementary school students settled in to new routines and met their new teachers.  During 

classroom visits, students were fully engaged on their first day back and ready to start the 

new school year. Superintendent Lee commented, “It’s a good sign when students are so 

engaged in schoolwork that they are not distracted by visitors to their class.” 

 

At Orange Preparatory Academy and Orange High School (OHS), “a few good men,” 

consisting of a group of community leaders, school staff and parents were present to greet 

students. Included in the group on hand were Mr. Reggie Miller, director of the Male Student 

Support Program, former Councilman Elroy Corbitt, OHS paraprofessional and Parent 

Academy president, Mr. Dwight Holmes and parent, Mr. David Armstrong. Mr. Patrick 

Morrissey, Executive Director of HANDS, OHS alumni Kamani Gibson, Councilman Harold J. 

Johnson, Firefighter Leonard Stewart and others, joined them to welcome students back to 

school.  

 

Once in school middle and high school students received their schedules, reviewed school 

goals and displayed anticipation for an exciting school year. 
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Pictured (left to right): Students and parents arriving at Orange High; photo op for Record Transcript 

staff reporter; Student picking up schedule at Orange Prep. 

 

   
Pictured: (left and center) Assembly at Orange Prep; (right) Students at Lincoln Avenue School. 

 

   
Pictured: (left) Students at Lincoln Avenue School; (center and right) Students at Cleveland Street 

School. 

 

 

 

  
Pictured: Newcomers Academy students arriving at Lincoln 

Avenue School, with ESL teacher/coach, Mr. Frank Tafur. 

Some of the newly enrolled 

students this year include “port 

of entry” children. These 

students are registered in the 

Newcomers Academy where 

they will receive intense English 

as a Second Language (ESL) 

support to strengthen their 

scholastic development. They 

were bused, from their home 

schools, to Lincoln Avenue 

School on opening day.   
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Pictured (left to right): Superintendent Lee and Principal Blanton; Preschoolers at the Orange Early 

Childhood Center enjoy their first day back.  

  
Pictured: Deputy Superintendent Dr. Paula Howard and Director Dr. Terri Russo visit the Career and 

Innovation Academy of Orange (CIAO); CIAO Principal Dr. Erica Stewart with students. 

     
Pictured (left to right): Rosa Parks Community School; Oakwood Avenue Commuity School (OACS) 

students greet each other; Community Room staff at OACS show off  donations.  

   
Pictured: (left and center) Students at Oakwood Avenue Community School; Superintendent Lee and 

student at Heywood Avenue Community School. 

   
Pictured (left to right): Forest Street students at lunch; End of the day DJ (Mr. Anthony St. John, tech. 

coordinator)  at Heywood Avenue School; Students leaving Heywood to a happy beat. 
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The Orange Education Foundation Directs Donor Funds to 

Student Summer Programs in 2015 and 2016 
Contributed by Ms. Barbara Clark, Treasurer, Orange Education Foundation 

In collaboration with the Ralph Errington Charitable Foundation, the Orange Education 

Foundation has sponsored over 200 Orange Public School students to attend various summer 

programs during the past two summers. The Ralph Errington Charitable Foundation, which 

represents the estate of Kenilworth Tool and Die owner Ralph W. Errington, has supported 

Orange, through a co-trustee of the foundation, Mr. Terry Zuckerman.  

 

With donations from the Ralph W. Errington 

estate, 40 students were able to attend the 

Turtle Back Zoo Summer Program in 2015, 

totaling $13,600, and 52  students were able to 

attend in 2016, totaling $17,880. 

 

The Ralph Errington Charitable Foundation also sponsored 21 students to attend the Frost 

Valley Camp in New York’s  Catskills mountains, in 2015, totaling $35,080, and 47 in 2016, 

totaling $79, 900. In addition to the scholarship amounts per camper, $35.00 was put in the 

camp store, each year, to afford Orange students the same opportunities as their peers for 

shopping. Additionally, $200.00 was given to each family in 2015 to purchase camp 

supplies. The Orange Education Foundation purchased supplies this summer for any camper 

needing assistance. 

 

Additionally, through the donor 

funds, the Orange Education 

Foundation sent 35 students in 2015, 

totaling $42,350, with a student 

admitted at no cost, and 49 students 

for the 2016 school year for $59,220, with some students being tuition free, to NJIT’s Center 

for Pre-College Programs. This 4-week intensive summer initiative engaged students, in 

grades 4 -12, in classroom discussions and lectures, laboratory experiments, demonstrations 

in advanced topics in mathematics, geometry, trigonometry, environmental science, 

physics, engineering, computer programming and application, and language arts. 

 

“The summer camps are educational, developing health awareness, social values, cognitive 

and intellectual skills in incredibly enriching, exciting, challenging, supportive, fun filled 

environments,” said Ms. Clark. “Our kids are very fortunate to be able to participate in 

these phenomenal adventures and experiences that are memorable and beneficial for a 

lifetime.”  

 

The Orange Bridge Program 
Contributed by Ms. Barbara Clark, Treasurer, Orange Education Foundation 

Orange's bridge program has existed since its inception, in 2003, at the Saturday Discovery 

Program. The program currently operates before and after classes at Oakwood Avenue 

School, serving approximately 25 students. At Park Avenue School, the afterschool program 

also serves approximately 25 students. A new program was started at Rosa Parks 

Community School last year. 

Camp Attendance 2015 2016 Total 

Turtle Back Zoo 40 52  

Frost Valley Camp 21 47  

NJIT 35 49  

 96 148 244 

Camp Funding  2015 2016  Total 

Turtle Back Zoo $ 13,600 $ 17,880  

Frost Valley Camp 35,080 79,900  

NJIT Program 42,350 59,220  

 $91,030 $157,000 $248,030 
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Under the umbrella of the American Contract Bridge League (ACBL) (District 3/Unit 140), 

support is provided through grants for trips to tournaments, refreshments, teacher's 

manuals, trophies, cards and ACBL student memberships.  Additionally, teacher volunteers 

from the ACBL teach and mentor Orange’s students. 

The Ralph W. Errington Charitable Estate has contributed $10, 000 annually, since the 2014 

school year, to promote the bridge program in Orange.   

The foundation’s contributions are used solely for the Bridge Program in Orange and have 

been primarily used for teacher stipends and transportation. 

It is anticipated that the Orange bridge program will continue with new schools being added 

to the roster. A bridge academy is being explored for further outreach, supporting 

beginning programs and online tutoring.  A program spanning the gap with parents, seniors 

and youngsters is also being considered. 

The Orange Bridge Program has continued, largely with the support of Ms. Barbara Clark, 

retired Director of Special Services for the district and an avid bridge player. She currently 

serves as the Youth Bridge Coordinator for ACBL District 3/Unit 140 and is the Treasurer of 

the Orange Education Foundation.  Ms. Clark credits dedicated bridge coaches, Ms. Pamela 

Venable, Guidance Counselor at Oakwood Avenue School and Dr. Denise Harlem, 

Technology Coordinator at Park Avenue School, for the success of the programs at their 

schools.  She also extends gratitude to the Orange Public School District and the Orange 

Education Foundation for the continued commitment and support they demonstrate for the 

Bridge Program in Orange! 

 

Back to School Night at Scholars Academy Preschool 
 

Principal Karen Machuca (pictured left) hosted the district’s first 

Back-to-School-Night on September 12 for the Orange Early 

Childhood Center II preschool at Scholars Academy.  The 

evening opened in the school’s Oasis Café with remarks from 

Principal Machuca. After introducing the teaching staff, she 

outlined the school’s expectations for providing the best learning 

opportunities for students, including attendance and 

participation. There were also remarks from Early Childhood 

Education (ECE) Master Teacher, Mrs. Amy Burns, who gave an 

overview of the High Scope curriculum used in the preschool. High Scope, which features an 

“active learning approach,” is aligned with NJ State Standards and Common Core. Ms. Carol 

Daly, school counselor, addressed parents, as well, mentioning her availability to coordinate 

family services, the need for volunteers at the school and participation in the Square1Art 

fundraiser. Attending families were invited to visit their child’s classroom for a more 

detailed overview from teachers, after hearing from the school nurse regarding state 

mandated flu shots and a reminder not to send children to school if they are ill.  
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Pictured: Scenes from OECC II Back-to-School-Night. 

 

2016 National Anthem Sing-A-Long at Lincoln Avenue School 
Submitted by Mrs. Wendy Mir, music teacher, Lincoln Avenue School 

Lincoln Avenue School participated in the third annual National Anthem Sing-A-Long on 

Friday, September 9.  Lincoln’s entire student body and faculty gathered around the school’s 

flagpole and sang their hearts out! It was a wonderful way to start the school year and 

empower students. 

The National Anthem Sing-A-Long is a movement that provides teachers with a simple - yet 

powerful - event to honor September 11, celebrates the birthday of the National Anthem on 

September 14, and unites the nation through pride and patriotism.  

     
Pictured: Lincoln Avenue students sing the Star Spangled Banner on September 9. 
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FYI   

 

Orange Public School Back-to-School-Night Schedule 

 

 

Low Cost Internet Service 

 

Internet Essentials from Comcast offers low-cost Internet service, 

discounted computer equipment and free digital literacy training to 

families with at least one child eligible to participate in the National 

School Lunch Program. For additional information about Internet 

Essentials, including program eligibility criteria, please visit www.internetessentials.com or 

es.internetessentials.com. 

You can start your application through the Online Application Tool at: 

https://apply.internetessentials.com/ or https://aplicar.internetessentials.com/ 

You can also call 1-855-8-INTERNET (1-855-846-8376) to confirm eligibility and request an 

application. For Spanish call: 1-855-SOLO-995 (1-855-765-6995) 

School Date Time 

Forest Street School September 19 6:00-8:00 PM 

Lincoln Avenue School 

 Grades K-4 

 Grades 5-7 

September 21 (Revised schedule) 

 5:00-6:30 PM 

 6:30-8:00 PM 

Park Avenue School September 21 6:00-8:00 PM 

Cleveland Street School September 22 5:00-7:00 PM 

Oakwood Avenue Community School September 22 6:00-8:00 PM 

Career and Innovation Academy of Orange September 27 6:00 PM  

Orange Preparatory Academy September 27 5:30-7:30 PM 

Orange High School September 28 6:00-8:00 PM 

Rosa Parks Community School September 29 4:00-5:30 & 6:00-8:00 PM 

  

 

See Below for Important Flyers: 

 Back-to-School-Night 

 Preschool Registration Schedule 

 Orange Early Childhood Center Back to School Night 

 OHS Fall Athletics 

 Park Avenue Gallery of Art 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.internetessentials.com/
http://es.internetessentials.com/
https://apply.internetessentials.com/
https://aplicar.internetessentials.com/
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